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An independent nondenominational, nonprofit and volunteer, educational and evangelical outreach.

We confess the Bible to be The Word of God, Jesus Christ as The Lord,

 and young-earth scientific creationism.

We opened the April SABBSA meeting with a debriefing and critique of the March presentation by Dr. Guliuzza at Trinity Church. While some people were a little disappointed by what they described as a mediocre turn out, others were encouraged by the 160+ which attended.  In addition some members had testimonials of how God used that event. Among these was my experience of inviting a long time acquaintance, who is a confirmed atheist to the event on a lark and seeing not only her there, but she brought her mother! Dr. Guliuzza had the joy of having a friend in the crowd who is a nonbeliever and whom he is praying for.  Dr. Wilke’s parents were having trouble hearing with the acoustics in that beautiful new facility, but God and Trinity saw to their needs with a sound booth available in the back of the sanctuary. The evaluation by The Guliuzza’s was positive both with respect to the attendance and the book sales, which they said compared favorably with other ICR events they had participated in. The one refinement we decided to try for any upcoming events was to have a “Pastors’ Informational Luncheon” before the event to inform local clergy and enlist their support, which we believe is vital. We are tentatively planning another event with Dr. Guliuzza presenting Part II of Human Sexuality, and perhaps another speaker as well in October We will keep you informed as these plans firm up. Please contact us by email (go to the contact page on our website at www.sabbsa.org), U.S. mail, or by coming to our next meeting.

The program for the evening was a viewing of the creation science classic video “The Case for Creation” with Dr. D. James Kennedy. This film remains an excellent introduction and informational tool in this field.  It was also judged by our members that in spite of its 15-year age that the presentation was not out dated in any way. This coming meeting (May 11) we will be viewing another creation classic entitled “The World that Perished.” This video looks at the conditions of the pre-flood earth, the worldwide flood, and reports on some 200+ “flood myths” from other cultures. 

Now, some thoughts on two subjects, which I have noticed of late in the field of creation. The first is that I was channel surfing the other night and stumbled upon a program on the cable channel Animal Planet. The program was entitled “The Future is Wild.” You know, we often accuse evolutionists of telling “good, logical and entertaining stories” in lieu of proof for evolution, but this program truly has crossed the line into pure fantasy! Its premise is that we can extrapolate current evolutionary trends to a point 5 million years in the future and see what the earth’s animal life will have evolved into. I did not catch the first part of the program, so I don’t know what they said happened to man, but he is nowhere to found in this future ice age. What we do see is that the top of the food chain is occupied by a saber tooth tiger-like ancestor of the wolverine. One of his main preys are roving packs of cattle-like animals which have evolved from rodents. We also see a glimpse of “Gulwhales”, which are a true mosaic of seagulls which evolved into egg laying whales. With this program, I believe I have now seen the zenith of all of the preposterous stories which evolution has ever produced. Now, an evolutionist and the producers of this program would undoubtedly say that the animals extrapolated in this film were simply possible organisms if evolution takes certain turns in the future, and they are by no means espousing that this is the future, nor that they can predict this future with any certainty, or that evolution will even move in this direction But, the simple existence of this show and its implied acceptance of evolution as a fact of nature is a disturbing truth of our time. It also shows how far fetched the stories can get that evolutionists are comfortable in telling that they will sell as scientifically based. It also should send us a stern warning about how deep seeded that our culture is now inculcated into believing the myth of evolution as a fact of nature.  While some may view this program as pure fantasy (which it is, there is harder science in Star Wars than in this program), the truth is that it signals the death grip which evolutionary thought has over our culture and our youth. This insight should both startle us into an awakening of the adversary’s success in selling evolution to the general public, and it should energize us to redouble our efforts in the creation science field.

Finally, I was struck the other day by news of an IRS raid on Creation Science Evangelism ministry of Kent Hovind. The whole saga going on with Dr. Hovind should be a prayer concern for concerned Christians. Dr. Hovind’s run-ins with the law date back to 1996 when he filed for Chapter 13-bankruptcy status. They continue in 1999 when he is accused of assaulting a tenant 

in a residence over which he was landlord. This case was not resolved until 2002. Now, in the past month, his ministries have been raided by the IRS for the purported evasion or non-reporting in millions of dollars of income.

There are two ways we can look at these events. These could all be the attacks of the devil at a ministry, which he would like to see destroyed. Some of us who have Dr. Hovind’s videos and see him as a leader in the creation science field hope that this is the case and pray for God’s intercession. Others may suspect, as much of the general public does that this is another “Christian charlatan” bilking the public in the vain of Jim Baker. I don’t know which is the truth, but I do know that harm is being done not only to his ministry, but also to the whole creation movement. Evolutionists tell unbelievable stories as we have mentioned above, have inconsistencies in their theories and gaps in their evidence and tend to gloss over it all with the wave of a had. But, as the challengers of the established norm we cannot do that. Our credibility in creationism is founded on our belief in God and hard science, which is more easily interpreted in a creation framework than in an evolutionary framework. We do not have the luxury of having inconsistencies in our data or our actions. If we do, then they will be used against us by our adversary. 

Billy Graham Ministries has understood this from their inception. Many believe that it is the hand of God which has kept their ministry from the disrepute Swaggert and others have experienced, and I believe that as well. But, an examination of how God has directed them to function shows how He has kept them in high standing. Examples include their financial structure, which separates Billy Graham from donation proceeds, and their insightful procedure upon checking into a hotel. Being mindful of the fact that their ministry was initially composed of an all-male traveling group of mostly married men, they recognized a potential downfall. That being that one of their group could easily fall prey to temptation on the road. Thus, one procedure they have continued for decades is that before they enter their hotel rooms, the rooms are checked by their staff to ensure that no females are in the rooms and they follow the hard rule of never having females who are not spouses in their rooms at any time. In the same vein, we at SABBSA have a quality control procedure for our Communiqué newsletter which you are now reading. Once it is written, one or more of our board members and/or officers review it to see that it does not contain any scientific or factual errors which could damage our credibility and erode our ministry. Another example of what can happen if we are not very cautious is seen in the ministry of Dr. Carl Baugh. Some years ago his team made a fascinating, and solid archaeological find near Glenrose, Texas. However, in their haste to get the word out about it they did things which called the find and their motives into question. The result of this is that the find is only talked about in the “backwater” of scientific creation and ICR has distanced itself from Dr. Baugh’s ministry ever since (which is a valuable ministry).

The bottom line is for prayer in the case of Kent Hovind’s ministry. Ask God to either bind Satan from his attacks on this ministry, or to take from our ranks this blight which negatively affects our ministry. If you have views on this subject we would welcome that you come and express them at our next monthly meeting. 

Scott Lane

Please join us for SABBSA’s monthly meeting Tuesday, May 11, 2004 from 7 to 9pm.  We meet at Jim’s Restaurant located at Ramsey and San Pedro; approximately 1 mile north of Loop 410.   We will be viewing a creation classic entitled “The World that Perished.” This video looks at the conditions of the pre-flood earth. 













































